CITY OF SHEPHERDSVILLE REGULAR MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, JUNE 27, 2022 6:30 PM

Invocation given by Bonnie Enlow.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Mayor Hockenbury called the meeting to order at 6:32

Council Members Stacy Cline, Lisa Carter, Bonnie Enlow, and Mike Hibbard were present. Deb Huffman was absent.

APPROVE MINUTES:

Mayor Hockenbury called for a motion to approve 6/9/2022 special meeting minutes Motion made by Lisa Carter. Stacey Cline 2nd. Motion carried 5-1 Absent.

Mayor Hockenbury called for a motion to approve the 06/13/2022 regular meeting minutes. Motion made by Lisa Carter. Stacey Cline 2nd. Motion carried 5-1 Absent.

NEW BUSINESS:

A request was made to surplus old phones – a list was provided. Motion made by Bonnie Enlow. Kenny Newton 2nd. Motion carried 5-1 Absent.

CITY ATTORNEY TAMMY BAKER HAD THE FIRST READING OF ORDINANCE 022-056 AN ORDINANCE PURSUANT TO KRS 81A.412 ANNEXING INTO THE CITY OF SHEPHERDSVILLE, BULLITT COUNTY, KENTUCKY, 44.595 ACRES OF UNINCORPORATED TERRITORY OF PROPERTY LOCATED EAST OF HIGHWAY 61, WEST OF INTERSTATE 65, NORTH OF CONESTOGA PARKWAY, ALSO KNOWN AS PARCEL 045-000-00-003, AND OWNED OF RECORD BY SP II, LLC, BY CONSENT OF ALL PROPERTY OWNERS OF RECORD OF THE PROPERTY.

Mike Hibbard asked if these ordinances needed to be sponsored then stated that if no one else had, he would sponsor the ordinances.

CITY ATTORNEY TAMMY BAKER HAD THE FIRST READING OF ORDINANCE 022-057 AN ORDINANCE PURSUANT TO KRS 81A.412 ANNEXING INTO THE CITY OF SHEPHERDSVILLE, BULLITT COUNTY, KENTUCKY, 45.233 ACRES OF UNINCORPORATED TERRITORY OF PROPERTY LOCATED EAST OF INTERSTATE 65, WEST OF VALLEY VIEW DRIVE, NORTH AND WEST OF PARK LOOP ROAD, BOUND ON THE NORTH BY KENTUCKY HIGHWAY 480, ALSO KNOWN AS PARCELS 046-000-00-022 & 046-000-00-022A, AND OWNED OF RECORD BY ZALEA GAY DUVALL ISBELL AND VIRGINIA LEE ORR, BY CONSENT OF ALL PROPERTY OWNERS OF RECORD OF THE PROPERTY.

Tammy Baker asked if the council wanted to read this budget ordinance, that is was set with a 10 percent raise for employees. The mayor asked the Finance Officer Tonya Taylor to come to the podium.

Tonya Taylor: we have been talking about raises since March and we are still here down to the wire. When we give flat raises, or 20 cents, 30 cents, 60 cents, etc., it really hurts the employees. It doesn't balance out their raises over time. There should be a long term or consistent plan on how raises are given out. Raises should be consistent we should know where we stand against our peers via study. And we must look at the labor market. The current labor market is that it is an employee market. It's not easy to get fire department and police department officers in and trained. If we have to hire and train a police officer off the street and pay to have him go training for a year before we get any work. And those are things that have to be considered. Because we can't afford to lose 6 to 10 police officers to metro. And if they are going to paid

16 to 24 percent more we're going to.

Stacey Cline: So, this 022-059 is this with the 10 percent?

Tonya Taylor: That is with the 10 percent.

Tammy Baker: So, the department for local government every year give cities guidance on what the raises should be. Can you all tell the council if the employees have been getting those raises like the DLG recommended?

Tonya Taylor: Some years they were. But then in 2015, 2016 and 2017 they did not.

Stacey Cline: That was 2015, 2016 and 2017?

Tonya Taylor: I didn't go back further than 2015. In 2017 it was 2.1 percent, and they got 30 cents.

Stacey Cline: And that was across the board.

Tonya Taylor: Yes.

Gayla Bright (Asst. Finance Officer): A flat raise is better for some than others.

Tonya Taylor: And it's hard with our payroll structure and I know that has come up where we have incentives. In the sewer department their incentives can raise their pay up to 17 dollars an hour. And it's different in each department. That's why we are working towards getting away from incentives. The raises are given on base pay. Raises aren't a simple process. But, once you come up with a process that you like, it should be applied year after year consistently. That doesn't mean it's the same amount. It just means your applying the same process.

Mayor Hockenbury: So, what concerned me when I heard that today, it was like when the sewer rate jumped. That was due to not doing the CPI every year and they had to vote on a 66 percent increase. You never want to do that again. So, that's why I'm thinking we are looking at the 10 percent if you would have had the 2.1 and 1.8 instead of just the cents we would be closer to not having to ask for the 10.

Tonya Taylor: Right. And we are affected by the labor market. Everybody knows there are not enough employees. I don't know where they went but there are not.

Mayor Hockenbury: So, when does that CPI come out?

Tonya Taylor: Every month. They do one every month. They do it month over month year over year. In May of 2022 it was 8.6 percent, it costs you 8.6 percent more than it did in May of 2021.

Gayla Bright: The DLG comes out with the CPI in January.

Mayor Hockenbury: That's usually what we base that on. It would be nice to have a compass. This is taxpayer money; we need to set a compass. Let them tell us, here's what we should be getting. If they say it's 2.1 it's cut and dry. If you have it.

Stacey Cline: Okay, well I know at the budget workshop the other day the mayor

asked to take a straw poll and I was riding the fence. I am for the 7 percent, but as I sit here and listen to what you all say and as I listen to the people that listen to the people that voted for the occupational tax, which was not me, that is actually going to influence the employees because they are working here and that's going to cut them back more. So, I know Bonnie and Kenny were for the 10, I did speak to Deb... I hope I can say this on record, she did say she was in favor of the 7 percent, but she probably won't be here at the next meeting. Mike or Lisa, do you have an opinion on that? The 10 or the 7?

Mike Hibbard: When you were talking about percentages, does that have to be across the board for everybody or can you give a different percentage in a different department based on skill.

Stacey Cline: I don't think you want to do that.

Mike Hibbard: I'm just asking if they can.

Tammy Baker: Sure, they can.

Tonya Taylor: Of course, we can. It truly affects employee morale. I have never

worked anywhere where that happened.

Stacey Cline: I don't think you should do that. I mean...

Tammy Baker: But the answer is can you legally, of course you can.

Mayor Hockenbury: So, what we will do tonight is to go ahead with the reading tonight with the 10 in it. On a straw poll, how many want to go ahead and read this with the 10 percent. Kenny, Bonnie, Stacey... That's three votes, we will move ahead with the reading. For the record we aren't voting on the budget tonight. This is to read the one that has the 10 in it though.

Tammy Baker: So, the ideal thing would be to read it tonight and set a special meeting before Friday to get it in.

Mayor Hockenbury: I think Deb said she could make the special meeting Thursday.

Stacev Cline: Lisa you would be for the 7?

Lisa Carter: I would be for the 7, but there is another issue I wanted to talk about.

Were you gonna bring that up Mike?

Mike Hibbard: Just a second.

Tammy Baker: Do you want to bring this up before the reading?

Lisa Carter: Yes.

Mike Hibbard: Yes. I was looking at this here on the 21st when we were here we had 3.224 million anticipated carry over. By the end of the next business day, it went up to 4.9.

Tammy Baker: Is that ARPA?

Tonya Taylor: No, that was a recalculation and I...

Mike Hibbard: Recalculation and in one day we gained 1.7 million.

Tonya Taylor: No, and I sent an email and asked if anybody wished to discuss it you could call me, and we would discuss it. That we needed a consistent method of calculating the carry over.

Mike Hibbard: I agree.

Tonya Taylor: And I showed you what the method was on an attached spreadsheet and I received, just so you and everyone else knows, I received no information. Nobody called....

Mike Hibbard: I'm simply asking how we came up with an additional 1.7 million. **Tonya Taylor**: It's in the calculations. And I will be happy to provide it to everybody with the email.

Mike Hibbard: That's fine. With that additional we come down to 65 hundred in... well that was on the 21st, let me look at the current... what a million and a half?

Tonya Taylor: Yes. Did you look at the calculation?

Mike Hibbard: I voted for the occupational tax increase because at the time we were

being shown a 6-million-dollar shortfall.

Tonya Taylor: I don't believe you were being shown a 6-million-dollar shortfall when

you voted for the occupational tax.

Mike Hibbard: Well, the ...I don't know if I brought that one with me or not. But the ones we received I believe on the 9th ...

Tonya Taylor: It did show that.

Mike Hibbard: It showed no revenue.

Tonya Taylor: It showed 6 million dollars, but it wasn't over. You stated it that way but it's not the truth.

Mike Hibbard: When I'm shown figures that say there's no revenue here...

Tonya Taylor: Which I ...

Mike Hibbard: And the difference between the revenue and the expenditures is 6 million dollars...

Tonya Taylor: In which I stated that carry over wasn't in there and there is a process to a budget.

Mike Hibbard: Okay, fine. I'm simply saying, and I'm not arguing with you. This is the mayor's budget.

Tonya Taylor: And you're right. It is the mayor's budget. But when you don't have any communication with me at all... we have had 6 budget meetings and I have asked for feedback. And I have gotten nothing. Crickets.

Mike Hibbard: Okay. You said you sent the information. I looked at the information.

Mayor Hockenbury: Thank you for clarifying. Let's go ahead and read this. **Kenny Newton**: Lisa was for 7, Deb was for 7 what were you for Stacey?

Stacey Cline: I was for 7.

Kenny Newton: What were you for Mike? **Mike Hibbard**: I Haven't decided yet.

Stacey Cline: Well, we have to make a decision.

Tammy Baker: Well, if we don't know let's go ahead and read it knowing we will have to do another first reading if we change it to 7 because that will be a material change.

Stacey Cline: Are we gonna have enough time to get it in though?

Bonnie Enlow: I thought you changed your mind to 10?

Stacey Cline: No, that's not what I said. What he said was "We are moving this

forward to be read." I didn't agree on 10.

Tammy Baker: I will be adding something to the reading that needs to be added because we are reading it in summary. Just so you're not confused.

CITY ATTORNEY TAMMY BAKER HAD THE FIRST READING OF ORDINANCE 022-059 AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CITY OF SHEPHERDSVILLE, BULLITT COUNTY, KENTUCKY ANNUAL BUDGET BY LINE ITEM FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2022, THROUGH JUNE 30, 2023, BY ESTIMATING THE REVENUES AND RESOURCES AND APPROPRIATING FUNDS FOR THE OPERATION OF CITY GOVERNMENT.

Stacey Cline: For the record Deb just text me, she's watching the meeting, and said after listening to Tonya... she is for the 10 percent.

Mike Hibbard: You said the next meeting is set for the 30th? **Mayor Hockenbury**: Yes, Thursday the 30th at 6:30pm.

Mike Hibbard: I can't attend that one.

Lisa Carter: Can I ask a question?

Mayor Hockenbury: Yes.

Lisa Carter: Since it's not determined if it's going to be the 7 or 10 percent, is there anyway... I'm just gonna ask this and I'm sure there will be a no. But I would like to see the figure set at 5 percent and the 7 and the 10. And if we are going to do the whole 10 percent I would like to look at ordinance number 022-052 amending the .05 percent occupational tax to be reduced back down to the 1.5 percent if we're going to give the max 10 or 7. I don't really foresee anybody else, I know personally myself that no one really cares, I'm not getting a 7 percent raise... I'm not getting a 5 percent raise this year or a 10. So, I don't think anyone else in the community is probably getting a 7 or 5 or whatever a 10. But if we're gonna give a 7 or a 10 on raises for employees here in the city, that will be fine. But if we're gonna do that then I would like to make a motion to amend the ordinance and put the occupational tax back to 1.5.

Stacey Cline: Well, Mt. Washington is giving 7 percent. I talked to the mayor. And 4 percent was the school board. I didn't vote for the occupational tax, I'm against it. I was against it to begin with.

Mayor Hockenbury: Well, let's do the second reading of ordinance...

Mike Hibbard: Wait, didn't she make a motion?

Tammy Baker: Okay, you actually made a motion? Okay. That would have to be a motion to draft a new ordinance. It can't take effect until there is a new ordinance.

Lisa Carter: Yes, then I would ask Ms. Baker to make a draft, or redraft that to bring it back to 1.5 percent.

Bonnie Enlow: So, that means the whole budget is gonna have to be redone again.

Tammy Baker: So, there is a motion on the floor is there a second?

Mike Hibbard: I'll second it.
Mayor Hockenbury: Discussion?
Stacey Cline: I'm confused.

Tammy Baker: It was a motion to direct me to draft an amended occupational tax

ordinance to take it back to the 1.5 percent. **Stacey Cline**: To what it was before we raised it?

Tammy Baker: Yes.

Stacey Cline: So, how is that going to do...

Gayla Bright: We have already sent notices out to the businesses to change their tax rates because payroll companies need time to change their tax rates in their system. And they have already gotten their notices.

Tammy Baker: The 2 percent rate will go into effect regardless even if this happens in a month or two down the road, there is no way to get it out before July 1st.

Bonnie Enlow: And we will cost to have to send out all the letters, we will have cut more things from the budget... It's going to create a lot of problems. Nobody wants to raise taxes around here. Nobody does. We haven't raised property taxes in how many years? **Mayor Hockenbury**: Since 2012.

Bonnie Enlow: 2012. But the cost to run these fire trucks and police cars... As you can see the price of fuel is going up. Everything is going up. Blacktop has increased tremendously, somehow we have to pay for it. That was the least way to impact all the retired people, all the people on SSI, because this tax would not affect them. So, if you turn this around and rescind it we're gonna have to take away paving all those roads or something to make up for that cost difference. So, I really think we need to look at the outcome of what you're really causing by doing this.

Lisa Carter: I thought we were using ARPA money for the roads. Are we not?

Kenny Newton: We are. \$800,000.00 they said.

Bonnie Enlow: Some of it. And some is going to the parks to get those things done.

Lisa Carter: Some of the worst roads will have to paved and the others may have to wait a year or so.

Gayla Bright: We are supposed to go live August 1st with our new accounting software so, if we are going to have to do all this again.. with hiring new people, we have open enrollment with health, dental and vision we will not be able to go live August 1st. Because we don't have enough people.

Bonnie Enlow: I just think it's a domino effect that will cause more harm than good. And its election time and some people want to look good for election time. Whether I get elected or not, I don't care. I care about what we do right for you all. It's you're alls money.

Stacey Cline: Well, I wasn't for the occupational tax at all.

Tonya Taylor: Just so you all are aware... If we do that then we will have to cut the budget by \$900,000.00 dollars.

Mayor Hockenbury: For this to move you need 4 people. I'm against changing this. It's burdensome.

Mike Hibbard: I don't care where this comes from. And I'm not picking on you because the numbers changed.

Tonya Taylor: If you had called we could have discussed it.

Mike Hibbard: I understand that. We all have things to do and by the time I got it I didn't have time to deal with it until tonight, so. But the fact is, that every time... it could be the system we have, but from one day to the next, somewhere in our system we found 1.7 million.

Tonya Taylor: I just did the calculations.

Mike Hibbard: Okay. So, in one day we found an estimated 1.7 million dollars in additional revenue. Had that revenue been made aware to us earlier we may not have voted for that increase, or we may have voted for the quarter percent. Because as the 1.7 million went up there was already... from June the 21st in admin. it was only \$6500 in anticipated carry over and that went to 1.572. So, there's a million dollars there. Since we got an additional million seven in revenue we're not spending a million of it. We aren't anticipating spending a million of it. Am I seeing that correctly?

Tonya Taylor: I don't know, I will get back with you on that.

Mike Hibbard: Okay, that's fine.

Mayor Hockenbury: Okay, lets call for a vote.

Lisa Carter made a motion to draft an ordinance taking the occupational withholding back to the original 1.5%. Mike Hibbard 2nd. Motion carried 4 -1-1 absent.

Stacey Cline: We have been coming to budget workshops forever.

Kenny Newton: I thought that everybody was going to decide on a raise. I don't know why we waited until tonight. The question was asked last Thursday, then when we get here...

Bonnie Enlow: Everyone was supposed to send her an email.

Kenny Newton: I can work with anyone on whatever. I'm agreeable on some things. **Stacey Cline**: I just think this is putting us back further and further. We're not gonna pass it is what's gonna happen. I'm sorry, but I sat up here to pass the budget. That's just me. But I was not for the occupational tax and neither was Kenny. That's why I had to vote that way. I had numerous calls. Taxpayers were very upset about the occupational tax. I had calls, calls, and calls asking why did you all vote that. So, that is why I have to take that back. The burden is that you poor people have to redo that.

Tonya Taylor: It will probably be September. Just so you know. We spent a lot of time on this budget work.

Stacey Cline: We spent a lot of hours.

Tonya Taylor: Yes, a lot of hours. We have got to get the audit done, there is a whole list of things we've got to get done.

Stacey Cline: So, where do we start?

Tonya Taylor: I'm going to get done what I need to get done in my office... with the audit and some of the things...

Bonnie Enlow: This hasn't passed yet just so you know. This is just for her to draw up.

Tammy Baker: Here's the thing, we are legally required to have a budget passed by July 1st. Yes, we can continue to work under our previous budget but...

Mayor Hockenbury: Do we continue to do the first reading of the sewer budget?

Bonnie Enlow: It's not really necessary to read it now.

Tammy Baker: The sewer is going to have to be redone too so... So, we think we won't have a budget to read until September?

Tonya Taylor: You know, we have other stuff we have to get done. We have put things on hold to try to get this budget done.

Mayor Hockenbury: The Auditor has sent a dire email saying we need these things, and she has been putting it off to do this.

Tonya Taylor: We have got to do the reporting for ARPA. There are a lot of things in the hopper to get done. We want to hire two new people to help with this. That has been delayed since January. We can't do the work.

Stacey Cline: Let me get this straight. We are looking at 5, 7 and 10? Or we're taking the 7 and 10 away because...

Tammy Baker: I would say the bigger issue is... the issue that has come to the forefront immediately is that they have to take directed income back out because of that occupational tax.

Gayla Bright: We have to send letters back out again...

Mayor Hockenbury: Yeah, you would have to send letters back out again.

Stacey Cline: That's going to be extra money spent because mail is high.

Tammy Baker: Yes, because it's gonna hit, it's gonna start July 1, then you will be looking at sending refunds. So, are we sure we can't read the sewer budget?

Mayor Hockenbury: It has the 10 percent in there.

Bonnie Enlow: There is no sense in reading any of them, we're going to reinvent the wheel.

Mayor Hockenbury: And the meeting that is set for Thursday at 6:30 is cancelled.

Bonnie Enlow: Nope, we don't need to do that either.

Stacey Cline: I'm ticked at all the wasted time I came to those budget workshops and wasted my time.

Mayor Hockenbury: This is the thing we can't do...and I know you all don't want to do this, but we can't be a lame duck because we are supposed to have a budget by law, state law, by July 1st. So, we will work on them as soon as we can. Until then we are required to go off the old 21-22 budget. So, make sure to look at those numbers.

Tonya Taylor: We do have to change one thing. That is the incentive for the fire and police.

Bonnie Enlow: Because theirs is by KRS.

Mayor Hockenbury: That changed by law.

Bonnie Enlow: That can actually change through the job classification. Those are in there so we can change them through that.

Tonya Taylor: And the retirement changed.

Mayor Hockenbury: Those are changed by law so you will have to change them.

Okay, so can you get that ordinance for the next meeting Tammy? **Tammy Baker**: Yes, we'll have the first reading at the next meeting.

Mayor Hockenbury: Okay, what's that date?

Tammy Baker: July 11th.

Mayor Hockenbury: Okay, July 11th. Next on the agenda is old business.

OLD BUSINESS:

CITY ATTORNEY TAMMY BAKER HAD THE SECOND READING OF ORDINANCE 022-055 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE BULLITT COUNTY/CITY ZONING ORDER AND BULLITT COUNTY/CITY ZONING MAP AS AMENDED, CHANGING THE ZONING OF 15.01 ACRES, MORE OR LESS, LOCATED AT 460 BUFFALO RUN ROAD IN THE CITY OF SHEPHERDSVILLE, KENTUCKY, ALSO KNOWN AS PARCEL 046-000-00-012 FROM B-1 HIGHWAY BUSINESS TO I-L LIGHT INDUSTRIAL.

Motion to approve made by Lisa Carter. Stacey Cline 2nd. Motion carried 3-2-1 absent. (Bonnie Enlow and Kenny Newton voted No)

DEPARTMENT REPORTS: None

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Tammy Baker: We need a motion to go into executive session pursuant to KRS 61.810 to discuss land acquisition.

Motion made by Kenny Newton. Lisa Carter 2nd. Motion carried 5-1 absent. Time: 7:20pm.

RETURN TO REGULAR SESSION

Motion to return to regular session made by Kenny Newton. Stacey Cline 2nd. Motion carried 5-1 absent. Time: 7:34pm.

Motion made for purchase of property at 457 Hwy 44 West for \$110,000.00 plus fees purchased out of Sewer line item 7031 (Office Updates) made by Bonnie Enlow. Lisa Carter 2nd. Motion carried 5-1 absent.

SIGN IN SPEAKERS:

Wayne Downing: Hello my address is 1640 Ram's Run Road; I want to know why we can't we see the agendas for the city meetings on the web page. Is this something the council doesn't want the people f the city, and or county to see so they know if it is something they would like to speak about to voice our thoughts and opinions and maybe assist in matters, but without an agenda you cut off valuable resources.

Stacey Cline: I think they should be on the back on the table.

Mayor Hockenbury: That is where we put them prior to the meetings.

Wayne Downing: That's what I'm talking about – getting then earlier in the day, maybe even the day before.

Brenda Weidekamp: Sometimes the agendas aren't complete until right before the

Mayor Hockenbury: The agendas are fluid sometimes it happens on Monday morning.

Wayne Downing: Okay.

Lisa Carter: I post them online on All About Shepherdsville. **Wayne Downing**: But the city website doesn't have them?

Mayor Hockenbury: Our former clerk is showing our current clerk how to do that. **Brenda Weidekamp**: They will start being posted as soon as they are complete.

Wayne Downing: Okay. Thank you.

Herb Hibbs: 1185 Castleman Branch Rd. So, I notice we have another attorney up here wanting to annex some more property. I know fiscal court when they had their meeting got turned down, that's why they are coming to the city to try to annex those two properties. Do we have anything that shows how much city property has been annexed out of the county?

Mayor Hockenbury: Yes, the Secretary of State website ... click on where it says City of Shepherdsville, that will show you each year they annex one.

Tammy Baker: It will show you the parcels outlined in red yes. You can link to the ordinance in there as well.

He spoke about the issues we have in Shepherdsville when something is going on when there is an issue on I-65. He said there need to be signs 10 miles before it goes to one lane instead on it being there at the last minute. He said it would help the log jam. The council agreed. The mayor encouraged him to attend the meetings at the transportation meetings since he is running for magistrate to see what can be done. The Tonya Taylor encouraged the magistrates and the council to lobby tri-mark to bring their cameras out further towards Bullitt County so that you can see if there is a wreck in advance.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

Kenny Newton: Where are we with the splash pad tank?

Everyone's understanding was that it would be around July 19th. He also asked about the basketball courts.

Bonnie Enlow mentioned the cost of concrete had gone way up.

Stacey Cline: One thing I want to ask is do you all know what the responsibilities for the sewer plant clerk are? And the job description for Arthur's assistant? **Brenda Weidekamp**: I will find those for you.

Mike Hibbard: I guess Gayla left. It looks like we are going to be having the mayor signs some contracts...coming up shortly?

Tammy Baker: Yes, some closing documents.

Mike Hibbard: By municipal order... I spoke to you about having, by Municipal Order, that all the contracts signed by the mayor be reviewed by the council prior to the signing to avoid the situation we had with the 1.3 million carry over.

Tammy Baker: Well, the closing is tomorrow so it won't be ready...but we can have it at the next meeting.

Mike Hibbard: At least two budget meetings back, we were given information that sewer pay structure was based on more than Mt Washington but less than Louisville Metro. That is what the calculation was based on. I asked for what the calculation was... I was

prior to that, I'm not quite sure of the terminology, there was a discussion mentioned about payment of a couple of employees that they felt that they were terminated against their will or unjustly...however you want to place that. It was said that she would have that information to, at least Lisa and I the next day. So, that's been a month ago.

Brenda Weidekamp: Are you talking about the Cobra Payment?

Mike Hibbard: Yes. Do you think there might be any timeframe I might receive that information?

Brenda Weidekamp: I will ask Gayla.

Mike Hibbard: Okay. And there was one other thing I was promised the other day but I'm not going to mention it right now because we have had too much other hub bub over tonight. So, I'm done.

Bonnie Enlow: I hope everyone has a nice 4th of July. Please put your pets up because they are going to be scared. Be careful and God Bless all of you.

Mayor Hockenbury: Called for a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN

Lisa Carter made a motion to adjourn. Kenny Newton 2nd. Motion carried 5-1. Time: 7:47 p.m.

Curtis Hockenbury, Mayor

Brenda Weidekamp City Clerk